
Dear Families, 

Welcome back to the summer term. It was lovely 

to see you at Good News Gathering this morning 

and it clear there is already much to celebrate. We 

are delighted to have welcomed two new children 

into our new nursery class, so a big Tintwistle wel-

come to Violet and Amelia, it is lovely when new 

members join our family! 

I would also like to welcome Miss Pickering who 

has joined as class teacher in nursery, also to Miss 

Mellor who joins us as a teaching assistant in the 

main school, and a warm welcome back to Mrs 

Brooks who is working with Cherry class for the 

remainder of the academic year.  

On Monday, we say a fond farewell to Mrs Brew-

er. Children and staff will miss your enthusiasm 

and love that you have brought to school each 

day. I would also like to take this opportunity to 

let you know that Miss Crookes is currently on se-

condment at a local nursery but will be back with 

us for the next academic year. Although we are 

missing her smiley face and presence in cookery 

club, we are delighted that she has been seconded 

to a higher role to put into place her HLTA qualifi-

cation which she secured last term, well done Miss 

Crookes! 

Looking ahead, I am really pleased to let you know 

that our reception class is full for the next aca-

demic year as we received a significant number of 

applications which is testament to the popularity 

of our lovely school and the hard work which goes 

on here. 

Inside this week’s newsletter you can meet our 

newly appointed librarians, playground buddies 

and healthy champions. There is also an update 

about changes to clubs this term as there is an ex-

citing new STEM club which is starting on Mon-

days. In Collective Worship this week, we have 

looked at the disciples on the Road to Emmaus, 

and we have thought about the important job the they had to do 

to keep spreading the word of God, even though they were sad 

that Jesus could not be found in the tomb. We have thought about 

what it means to follow in Jesus’s footsteps and to be at peace 

with one another, in school and in the wider community. In KS2, 

we were delighted to hear from Yousuf and Khadija about their 

exciting celebrations during Ramadan and Eid. It was lovely to talk 

about other world faiths as part of our assembly, giving us chance 

to think about similarities and differences between our faiths. 

As we approach the weekend, I would just like to say thank you 

again for all of your support , particularly whilst there have been 

some structural changes to classes this half term. Inside is a short 

update for you about these changes as well as a timetable which 

provides some more clarification. Please do fill in the google form 

if you are in reception and Y1 which was sent out via text (a further 

one will be sent next week).       

    Mr Mulhall  

ATTENDANCE LAST FORTNIGHT 

 

 Attendance 

Nursery 92.80% 

Class 2 89.02% 

Class 3 95.62% 
Class 4 95.37% 

Class 5 89,49% 

Whole School 92.27% 

Friday 19th  April 2024 



God’s Big Story 
Before Mrs Francis and Mrs Richardson left, they were able to work with teaching staff and classes 

to create our amazing panels for God’s Big Story! We are delighted with their hard work and the 
children are very proud of their collaborative efforts. These will help us to refer to the key parts of 
the Bible during Collective Worship and during our RE Lessons! Thank you so much—what a lovely 

leaving gift! 



HEALTHY CHAMPIONS 

 

 

LIBRARIANS 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Our librarians have been doing a super job! They 
have been keeping the library spit spot tidy and 

making sure that our lovely books are looked 
after. Check out their fabulous displays that 

showcase authors and different genres.    

PLAYGROUND BUDDIES 

 

 

NEW STARTERS 
Miss Mellor                 Mrs Brooks  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss Pickering 



Summer Topics! 

 
EYFS/Y1/Y2 

Ship Ahoy!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Y3/4 /5/6 

We are Biologists 

 



Reception & Year One Update! 

 

 

 

 

 
Thank you to those who have completed the google form regarding the changes to Reception/Y1. 

The indoor and outdoor environment have been updated and new furniture purchased to improve 
continuous provision outside. There are also a few more surprises to come. I will be sending out a 

further form next week as I am really keen to capture your views.  

 

 

 

 



  

 

  

 

 

Please see the timetable below about new and exciting clubs and a few changes to the 

timetable! We are super excited about STEM Club starting on Monday’s with a science 

specialist. They are looking at Cardboard Engineering and Robotics! These sessions are 

heavily discounted as we are promoting STEM at school so they should be £8 per hour 

but we are sticking to £10 for 2 hours if booked ahead!  

 MONDAY 

 

TUESDAY 

 

WEDNESDAY 

 

THURSDAY 

 

FRIDAY 

 

Morning 

Club  

8.00-8.55am 

£5 

Includes toast 

8.00-8.55am 

£5 

Includes toast 

8.00-8.55am 

£5 

Includes toast 

8.00-8.55am 

£5 

Includes toast 

8.00-8.55am 

£5 

Includes toast 

After School 

Club 
STEM 

CLUB 

Sports Club FOREST  

ADVENTURE 

CREATION 

CLUB 

(book for 1 or 2 

hours) 

LEGO CLUB 

(book for 1 or 2 

hours) 

Specialist 

Provision 

3:30—5:30 

(£5/hr inc snack) 

3:30—5:30 

(£10 for a 2 hour 

session  inc. 

snack) 

3:30—5:30 

(£10 for a 2 hour 

session  inc. 

snack) 

3:30—5:30 

(£5/hr inc. snack) 

3:30—5:30 

(£5/hr inc. snack) 



General Reminders: 

Pumps can be left in school 

All classes should have their book bags in 

daily. 

Homework   

Y1  and Y2 should hand in their home-

work on a Thursday, new homework will 

go home on a Friday.  

Class 5 should hand in their homework 

on a Thursday, new home work goes out 

the same day. Children should bring 

their reading books in daily.  

*Forest School is only for Nursery and 

Reception children in the summer 

term*  

Tuesday—Nursery 

Friday—Reception  

All children should come to school 

dressed in suitable clothing on their For-

est School days.   

School Routines: 

The school gates open at 8:55am. 

CLASS 1,2 & 3—School  Ends 3:25pm 

CLASS 4 & 5—School Ends 3:30pm 

Before and After School Club: 

Morning Session  Afternoon Session 

8:00 am  -  9:00 am                         3:30 pm  - 5:30 pm 
£5 (incl. breakfast)                (£5/hour + snack) 

Contact Details: School Contact 

Number: 

01457 852 611 

School Email:  

info@tintwistle.derbyshire.sch.uk 

Tintwistle Clubs Next Week: 

 

DATE TIME TEACHER & 

CLUB 

CLASSES 

Wednesday  12.30 Miss Jones  

Makaton 

Classes 2,3,4 

&5  

Thursday 12.30 Mrs Vitti 

Homework Club 

Classes 3,4 & 5 

Friday      12.30 Choir 

Mrs Bott  

Classes 3, 4 & 5 

SCHOOL UNIFORM/PE DAYS 

Children should come to school in their PE kits on their day. Please do 

send pumps into school for the children’s pegs for any indoor activities. 

PE Days 

Nursery  -    Wednesday . Nursery children should bring their PE bags to 

school and they will get changed in school.  

Class 2 (Yr/Y1) -  Tuesday 

Class 3 (Y2) - Thursday 

Class 4 -   Monday & Tuesday 

Class5  -  Wednesday & Thursday ( Swimming) 



 The Birthday List! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joshua  

(Happy 10th Birthday) 

Henry 

(Happy 11th Birthday) 

Dexter 

(Happy 10th Birthday) 

 

 

 

 

 

 


